## ELECTRONICALLY TRANSFERRED Myndee.balkan@aah.org

August 9, 2024

Myndee Balkan, Health Facility Planning Director Advocate Condell Medical Center 801 South Milwaukee Avenue Libertyville, IL 60048

RE: Permit Alteration: Project #22-009 Advocate Illinois Masonic Medical

Center, Chicago

Permit Holder: Advocate Aurora Health Inc., Advocate Health and Hospitals Corporation, Advocate Health Care Network, Advocate North Side Health Network

d/b/a Advocate Illinois Masonic Medical Center

Dear Ms. Balkan:

On August 8, 2024, the Chairwoman of the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board (State Board) acting on behalf of the State Board approved an alteration to the above-mentioned project to modernize/expand services on the campus of Advocate Illinois Masonic Medical Center, Chicago. The alteration approved the following:

- 1. The addition of a normal newborn nursery with 10 bassinets.
- 2. The decrease in Neonatal Intensive Care (NICU) beds from 22 to 19.
- 3. The addition of 5 centralized dialysis stations in the new Bed Tower, on the Medical/Surgical floor (7<sup>th</sup> floor)
- 4. Transition of 3 Medical/Surgical beds from the new Bed Tower to the 8<sup>th</sup> floor of the Stone Building.

The permit holder should note the post-permit requirements contained in "Subpart G" of 77 IAC 1130. Adherence to the post-permit requirements is essential in maintaining a valid permit and is the responsibility of the permit holder.

Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Mike Constantino or George Roate of my staff at <a href="Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov">Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov</a> or <a href="George.Roate@illinois.gov">George.Roate@illinois.gov</a> or <a href="George.Roate@illinois.gov">217.782.3516</a>.

Sincerely,

Debra Savage, Chairwoman

Delia Savage

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board